
 
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 

BOARD MEETING APRIL 30, 2011 
 
 
 
The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors and Friends was called to order by Linda 
Westergaard, Chair, at 8:58 a.m. at Dahl’s on East 33rd Street on Saturday, April 30, 2011.  
In attendance at this meeting were Norm Kamm, Lorraine Eldredge, Linda Westergaard, 
and Marge Ramsey.   
 
The minutes from the last board meeting were reviewed.  Motion made by Norm Kamm, 
second by Lorraine Eldredge to accept the minutes as written.   
 
It was brought up and discussion followed regarding our spending too much time on 
speakers at our meetings.  It was decided that we would limit the speakers that we do 
have to ten minutes and spend more time on neighborhood issues.   
 
Norm brought up the fact that he has volunteered at Four Mile Community Center 
before serving meals to the people at lunch.  It was decided that he would find out how 
we can go about volunteering there and several of us from Northeast Neighbors & 
Friends will volunteer.  
 
It was then decided that we would not have a speaker in June.   
 
Linda explained that Ruth Ann Gaines would be running against Rick Olson in the next 
election 
 
Linda said she had received a phone call from a person complaining about Grandview 
Estates mobile home park.  The person said there were people going into the mobile 
homes.  The city (from what we understand) is trying to sell the property and wanted to 
sell without tearing down the mobile homes.  It is our understanding that the city has 
erected a chain link fence around it but there should be further action taken.  It was then 
decided that we would send a letter to Mayor Cownie and the City Council and have 
everyone sign it at the meeting on Monday before we send it.  A copy of the letter will 
be attached to the minutes of Monday’s meeting.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:33 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 


